Academic Performance Committee, Doctor of Pharmacy Program

Charges and Guidance Document

University of Pittsburgh School of Pharmacy 

Charge to the Committee

The committee is charged to ensure that the Doctor of Pharmacy students are prepared to improve health through meeting and maintaining academic standards necessary for practice within the profession of pharmacy.  

Conformity with university bylaws, policies, and procedures 
The Policies and Procedures for the Academic Progression of Students may be found on the student portal (www.students.pharmacy.pitt.edu) and in the Student Handbook.
Composition of the Committee

The committee is composed of seven members with at least one member representing each of the four academic years: 

· The chair, appointed by the dean, is a faculty member whose primary teaching is in one of the professional years.  The chair will serve a term of two years and one additional year as past chair.

· The vice chair, appointed by the dean for a 2 year term, is a faculty member whose primary teaching is in one of the professional years and has served at least one previous term on the APC.  The vice chair will advance to the position of chair for an additional 2 year term of service and 1 year as past chair.
· Two faculty members 
· The assistant dean of students, who may also represent one of the professional years
· The assistant dean for business and finance
· The School of Pharmacy registrar. 

Academic performance Committee Guidance Document

Governance 

Governance of the Admission Committee’s affairs is generally accomplished by consensus.  When voting is required, a quorum of more than half of the voting members must be present at the time of the vote.  Voting members who will not be present for the vote may submit a vote by written proxy in advance of the actual vote.  An affirmative vote is defined as support by a simple majority of voting members (those present at the meeting and those who have submitted a written proxy vote).  

Selection Process for Faculty Membership 

Appointments of individual members shall be limited to a period not to exceed two years, with re-appointment to the committee for one additional term. Members shall be appointed by the dean initially to allow a replacement of no more than 50 percent of its membership in an academic year. 

The appointment of members by the dean shall be made no later than June 15, and members shall be seated on the committee by no later than July 1.  An appointment year for standing committee membership shall generally be from July 1 through June 30 unless otherwise stated in committee guidance documents. 
Meetings and Communication

The committee meets a minimum of twice a year at conclusion of Fall and Spring academic terms to review student performance using the stated Policies and Procedures.  Additional meetings are organized as required for committee work including yearly review of committee bylaws, policies, and procedures.
The faculty is informed of the committee’s work through a meeting summary provided on the School’s electronic network.  Discussions of student-specific issues will be confidential in nature and be unavailable.

